
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

November 17, 2020 
 

Statement 
A.J. Wilhelmi, President & CEO 

Illinois Health and Hospital Association (IHA) 
 

Re: Governor J.B. Pritzker’s Action Today to Mitigate COVID-19 Surge 
 

 
“The Illinois Health and Hospital Association and our member hospitals and health systems across the 
state commend Governor J.B. Pritzker for his exceptional leadership in this extraordinary time, including 
his decisive action today to address and mitigate the alarming surge in COVID-19 infections and 
hospitalizations. 
 
“Hospitals in every area of the state now have higher caseloads of COVID-19 patients than they faced 
during the spring surge.  While hospitals and health systems are continuing to ramp up their capacity 
and manage their caseloads, the surge in infections and hospitalizations will soon present significant 
challenges to the healthcare delivery system. 
 
“We support the Governor and Illinois Department of Public Health Director Dr. Ngozi Ezike as they take 
important and necessary steps so Illinois’ hospitals and their 285,000 nurses, doctors and other 
healthcare professionals can continue their heroic work every day to serve their patients and save lives. 
 
“Hospitals, doctors, nurses and all healthcare providers on the front lines are asking Illinoisans to help 
stop the spread of the virus.  We urge everyone to follow these simple but very effective public health 
measures: wear a mask, watch your distance, wash your hands, avoid large family and social gatherings, 
and get a flu shot.  All of us must act now and work together to protect our families, friends, neighbors, 
and the healthcare workers who are selflessly serving our communities.” 
 

# # # 

 
About IHA 
The Illinois Health and Hospital Association, with offices in Chicago, Naperville, Springfield and Washington, D.C., 
advocates for Illinois’ more than 200 hospitals and nearly 40 health systems as they serve their patients and 
communities.  IHA members provide a broad range of services— not just within their walls, but across the 
continuum of healthcare and in their communities.  Reflecting the diversity of the state, IHA members consist of 
nonprofit, investor-owned and public hospitals in the following categories: community, safety net, rural, critical 
access, specialty and teaching hospitals, including academic medical centers.  For more information, see team-
iha.org. 

http://www.team-iha.org/
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